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Dear Mr Narsey

Recent spikes in the price of unleaded petrol

As you are aware, the Australian Competition and Consumer Commission (ACCC)
monitors movements in retail unleaded petrol prices in Australia with movements in
international benchmark prices.

The ACCC notes that there have been recent increases in the price of Singapore
Mogas 95 Unleaded and increases in retail prices of unleaded petrol in Australia.

Despite these increases, I have noticed that there has been particularly large spikes in
retail unleaded petrol prices at the end of recent price cycles in a number of the major
capital cities. In Melbourne, Sydney and Adelaide respectively the average daily
price of unleaded petrol jumped by 14.9 cpl, 15.8 cpl and 15.7 cpl between 28 and
29 January 2009. The price increases in these major capital cities over the last three
weeks have been significantly greater than the average increase for the last seven
price cycles and the average increase in price cycles for 2008.

As you know, the price increases at the end of the regular price cycle cause concern
for motorists. In this context price increases of a magnitude significantly greater than
normal exacerbate these concerns.



I seck your comments and explanation as to why increases of this magnitude have
suddenly occurred in retail petrol prices over recent weeks. 1 would appreciate your
response by close of business Friday 6 February 2009.

Yours sincerely

S

Joe Dimasi
Commissioner



